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BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

 

 

 
 

 

 PORT NOTICE 
 

BINTULU PORT NOTICE  

No. 7 of 2018 

Date: 8 March 2018 

 

To: Shipping Community 

 

Applicable to :  This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to 

ship manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of 

ships, terminal operator and port operator. 

 

 

Implementation of the International Convention for The Control and 

Management of Ship’s Ballast Water and Sediment 2004 (BWM) - 

Requirements for ships on national voyages and ships with less than 400 GT 

on international voyages as well as exemption  
 

 

1.  This notice serves to inform the shipping community regarding the 

implementation of International Convention for the Control and 

Management of Ship’s Ballast Water and Sediment 2004 (BWM) in 

Malaysia and to provide an explanation of the exemption 

requirements for Malaysian ship.  

  

2. Description of the implementation of International Convention for the 

Control and Management of Ship’s Ballast Water and Sediment 2004 

(BWM) in Malaysia and to provide an explanation of the exemption 

requirements for Malaysian ship is as per described in MSN 08/2017 

issued by Marine Department of Malaysia (Refer Appendix 1) 
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3. A briefing session on The Implementation of International Convention 

for the Control and Management of Ship’s Ballast Water and Sediment 

2004 (BWM) in Malaysia will be held to all port users as follows: 

Time  : 0900 am 

Date  : 3rd April 2018 

Venue: Auditorium Bintulu Port Authority, 

Level 1, Menara Kidurong,12 Mile, Jalan Tg. 

Kidurong, 97007 Bintulu, Sarawak 

4. Should you have further enquiries please contact BPA HSE & DG 

Manager at 086-232852 or h/p 019-8228799 or email, 

zuraidah@bpa.gov.my 

 

 

Above notice will be effective from 1st of June 2018 until further notice. 

 

AWANG SAFFARUDIN BIN AWANG SAIFUDIN 

Marine Officer (Marine Section) 

Regulatory Division 

 

For General Manager 

Bintulu Port Authority 
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